TxDOT NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING
FM 1378

CSJs 1392-01-032, -034 and -035
The Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) in cooperation with Collin County, the Town of Fairview and the Cities of Lucas and Allen will conduct a Public Meeting for the proposed improvements to Farm-to-Market Road (FM) 1378 from south of Rock Ridge Road in Lucas to north of Farmstead Road in Fairview, Collin County, Texas.  The purpose of the Meeting is to present the conceptual alternatives for the proposed widening within this 1.5-mile long section of FM 1378.  The Meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 26, 2011 at the Sloan Creek Middle School, 440 Country Club Road, Fairview, TX 75469.  The meeting will consist of an Open House held from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. to allow for questions and review of project exhibits. TxDOT staff will be available to answer questions.
The proposed project is needed to adequately address the expected increase in traffic along FM 1378 within the Town of Fairview and Cities of Lucas and Allen, Collin County, Texas. The proposed project would widen FM 1378 from a two-lane undivided roadway to a divided four-lane roadway with an ultimate six-lane configuration. Bicycle and pedestrian accommodations would be provided as part of the proposed widening.
Maps and drawings presenting the alternative alignments will be displayed at the Public Meeting.  This and other information about the proposed project are available for public inspection and duplication at the Dallas District Office located at 4777 East Highway 80, Mesquite, Texas 75150 and the Collin County Area Office located at 2205 South SH 5, McKinney, Texas 75069. Maps of the alternative alignments will also be available for public inspection at the Town of Fairview, 372 Town Place, Fairview, Texas 75069; the City of Lucas, 665 Country Club Road, Lucas, Texas 75002; and, the City of Allen, 305 Century Parkway, Allen, Texas 75013. 
All interested persons are invited to attend this Meeting. Persons requiring special communication or accommodation needs should contact the TxDOT Dallas District Public Information Officer at (214) 320-6100 at least two (2) working days prior to the Public Meeting. Because the Public Meeting will be conducted in English, any request for language interpreters or other special communication needs should also be made at least two (2) working days prior to the Public Meeting. Every reasonable effort to accommodate these needs will be made.

Written and verbal comments from the public regarding the proposed project may be presented at the Public Meeting. Written comments may be presented for a period of 10 days after the hearing.  Written comments can be submitted to: 
Robert Hall, P.W.S., CFM

TxDOT Dallas District Environmental Coordinator

P.O. Box 133067
Dallas, TX 75313-3067

Written comments submitted after the Public Meeting must be hand-delivered or postmarked on or before Friday, August 5, 2011, in order to be included in the Public Meeting record.
